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GREG WILSON APPOINTED AS NEW CHAIRPERSON OF CFA BOARD  

The Victorian Government has announced the appointment of Greg Wilson as the new Chairperson of the Country 
Fire Authority (CFA) board. 

Mr Wilson brings a wealth of experience to the role, having worked closely with CFA and the emergency 
management sector throughout his extensive public service career. 

As the former secretary of the Department of Justice and Regulation, Mr Wilson previously had overall 
responsibility for Emergency Management Victoria, working closely with CFA and Metropolitan Fire Brigade. 

He was also secretary of the former Department of Sustainability and Environment and has extensive experience 
in forest fire management, bushfires and cross-agency work. 

He is currently Chair of the Transport Accident Commission (TAC) and Victoria State Emergency Service (VICSES) 
and holds a range of other senior roles on boards across the public service.  

He will be supported by the existing CFA board, which includes decades of experience in governance, industrial law, 
public policy, and financial management. 

The devastating 2019-20 summer fire season reinforced the indispensable role of the CFA’s 1,220 volunteer 
brigades in keeping country Victorians safe. 

The Victorian Government is building an even stronger, volunteer-based fire service – as part of a $126 million 
investment for the CFA to go towards critical training and equipment, including more than $37.2 million for critical 
brigade and volunteer support. 

Quotes attributable to Minister for Police and Emergency Services Lisa Neville 

“The appointment of Greg Wilson as Chairperson of the CFA board will continue to provide CFA with strong 
leadership, helping to deliver a modern and sustainable volunteer fire service.” 

“This will help CFA to support and build volunteer brigades to protect lives and property in country Victoria, while 
ensuring volunteers are safe and feel valued.” 

“I would like to thank Greg Smith AM for his leadership and dedication to CFA during his time as Chairperson, and 
for staying on until we implemented fire services reform.” 


